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1st November 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents and Families 
 
We are writing to you regarding Storm Ciaran.  
 
Following several strategy meetings in the city this morning, Headteachers have just 
been informed that Southampton City Council, police and other emergency services 
have declared a Major Incident, starting at midnight tonight and going through until 
the end of Thursday.  
 
We have been advised by the Local Authority that all schools should remain closed 
tomorrow.  We hope this will provide you with the clarity that you need.  The safety 
of our children, families and staff sit at the very core of all we do and we wish you 
all safe and well for tomorrow. 
 
There are resources available for the children in each year group within the Kids 
Zone on the junior school website.   
 
Please assume that both schools will be open on Friday unless you hear from us to 
the contrary. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Best Wishes 
 

 
 
 

Peter Howard   Juliette Owens 

 
 


